
 
 

April 3, 2025 
 
 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
SUBJECT: Referral of site J H BAXTER & CO EUGENE (RCRA/SEMS EPA ID ORD009032400) from the 

RCRA hazardous waste cleanup program to CERCLA. 
 
FROM:  Lisa McArthur 
  RCRA and Tanks Branch Manager 
  U.S. EPA Region 10 LCRD  
 
TO:   Beth Sheldrake 
   Emergency Management, Site Assessment and Removal Branch Chief  
   Superfund and Emergency Management Division 
   U.S. EPA Region 10 
 
In my capacity as Resource Conservation Recovery Act and Tanks Branch Manager in the US EPA 
Region 10’s Land Chemical and Redevelopment Division, and in accordance with the Improved 
Procedures for Facility/Site Transfers Between RCRA Hazardous Waste Cleanup and CERCLA Cleanup 
Authorities Memorandum (OLEM Directive #9932.2), I am providing this correspondence on behalf of 
the Oregon Department of Environmental Quality to confirm the referral of state led cleanup site J H 
BAXTER & CO EUGENE (RCRA/SEMS EPA ID ORD009032400) from the RCRA hazardous waste cleanup 
program to CERCLA. 

In support of this ODEQ initiated referral, I will note the following pre-existing records to support this 
action including EPA press release for proposed listing, site record existence in SEMS, and RCRAInfo 
record of site transfer to CERCLA dated 6/10/2024. 

Pertinent information from RCRAInfo for site referral from RCRA to CERCLA includes: 

• No additional ID numbers associated with this site in RCRAInfo. 
• Facility name: J H BAXTER & CO EUGENE 
• Site address: 85 N BAXTER RD, EUGENE OR, 97402 
• Contact information:  

o President/CEO: Georgia Krause 
 GBAXTER@JHBAXTER.COM 
 650-678-7942 

mailto:GBAXTER@JHBAXTER.COM


 

 
 

 P.O. BOX 3541, BEND OR, 97707 
• Entire facility is being referred. 

 
Upon receival of this letter please respond with your concurrence. 
 
 
 
Attachment 

1. ODEQ Governor Letter: Support for NPL Listing – J.H. Baxter Eugene 6/10/2024 
 

cc: Jeannette Acomb 
       ODEQ – Hazardous Waste Permitting Coordinator 
 
 Kira Lynch 
       Remedial Cleanup Branch Chief - Superfund and Emergency Management Division 
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